DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
MINISTERE DES AFFAIRES EXTERIEURES

communiqué

March 1, 1985.

VISIT OF THE MINISTER OF
PUBLIC WORKS AND SERVICES FROM ARGENTINA

The Minister for International Trade, the
Honourable James Kelleher, announced today that the
Minister of Public Works and Services of Argentina,

Mr. Roque Carranza, will pay an official visit to Canada
on March 3-6.

Mr. Carranza is one of the most senior Ministers
in Argentina's new democratic government with responsibility for
energy, transportation, and communications. While in
Canada, Mr. Carranza will meet with officials in both the
public and private sectors to discuss trade and industrial
cooperation between Canada and Argentina. Areas of special
interest to Canadian companies include hydroelectric projects,
gas pipelines, grain handling, railway and port modernization,
and communications.




